
Strawberry Saturday
in aid of Hall funds

Burton Memorial Hall
6 July - 10am to 1pm

Come and enjoy a feast of food & gifts
strawberryness!

Teddy Bear
Parachute Jump

St James' Church
Burton‐in‐Kendal

Saturday 13 July
12noon ‐ 2pm

Prizes for teddies
landing on target

£2.50 per entry no age limit

Parachutes provided

Each teddy who completes
a jump receives a medal

& a certificate!

Free

refreshments.

Cake stall.

Bring a picnic!

(Proceeds to the tower repair fund)

Teddy bear medics &
emergency first aid tent for

your teddies' safety
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WANTED FOR BURTON NEWS...

Voluntary Webmaster/Webmistress
to do monthly update to

BURTON NEWS
website - 11 issues per year

Please contact The Editors on
01 524 781 306

email : editor@burtonnews.org.uk

WANTED FOR BURTON NEWS...

Commentator to cover the
Parish Council Meetings for

BURTON NEWS
3rd Thursday of each month

Please contact The Editors on
01 524 781 306

email : editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Thank you!
A huge thank you to everyone who has
sent in donations for our annual appeal.
The donation box wil l be in the Vil lage
Store for a few more days, so if you've
missed it you sti l l have the chance to
add yours. The shop has spare
envelopes too in case yours has gone
astray. Thanks again everyone!

The BN Editorial Team

Readers'

LETTERS

Please would readers note that letters &
articles must include a valid name &
address. This can be with­held from
publication on request. We will not publish
any anonymous letters, or material which, in
the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of
an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in
the interests of magazine space.

Burton Playgroup
(incorporated in

Burton Pre-School)

Come along to a friendly playgroup on a
Wednesday morning 9.30-11 .30am from
Birth to Pre-school age. We play, do
crafts, sing and story time, and lots of
other fun things. I t's a chance for mums,
dads and carers to get together and
chat and your l ittle ones to play.

We also have a qualified member of our
Pre-school staff in our session every
week.

Health visitor comes to the session the
1 st Wednesday of each month. I t would
be great to meet some new mums and
dads and carers, and of course your
l ittle ones!

£2.00 per child, 50p per
extra sibl ing, under 6
months 50p, and your
first visit is free.
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Burton Memorial Hall News

STRAWBERRY
SATURDAY

Saturday 6 July

1 0am - 1 pm

Everything with a strawberry theme:
Cheesecake ~ Meringues ~ Scones
Ice-cream ~ Smoothies & Milkshakes

Strawberries & Cream
Strawberry Fruit Teas

Strawberry-themed gifts and kids
activities. All welcome. Free entry.

Come & eat in or take away!

COMING IN AUGUST...

We are holding a week of creative
workshops for kids and adults at the
Memorial Hall , to cover a range of art &
crafts. Make a note of the date: the
week commencing Monday 1 2 August
and watch for detai ls in next month's
BN and on posters around the vil lage,
or cal l Anne on 781 306.

TAYLOR
I would l ike to thank everyone who
gave donations to CancerCare in
memory of Pat Taylor, who died 2 Apri l .
£360.72 was raised. Thank you.
Cynthia Broster, Richard and Neil

Burton in Kendal

Educational Foundation
Charity Reg. No. 526953

The Burton in Kendal Educational
Foundation provides small grants to
Sixth Form, College and University
Students.

To qualify you need to have lived in one
of the fol lowing Civi l Parishes for at
least 2 years: Burton in Kendal, Dalton,
Holme, Preston Patrick, the Hamlet of
Holmescales, Beetham, Meathop,
Ulpha, Witherslack or Arnside.

For an application form or further
information please contact Mrs All ison
Cummings on 01 524 782331 or 0771 7
791 405 or send an email to
al l ison.cummings@btinternet.com

The deadline for the return of grant
application forms for the 201 3/1 4
academic year is 31 October 201 3

THANKS!

Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members

Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01 524 735240
& mention Burton News to receive a 10% discount

South Lakeland Leisure Vil lage
Carnforth Lancs LA6 1 BH

Specialising in intensive driving courses

Are you...
... too busy to learn with weekly hourly driving lessons?
... needing to obtain your full driving licence quickly?

Then call Chris on 07921 104 944 or 01539 561 692
email LDID@ymail.com
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The parish council meeting proved to
be hard work. There were difficult
planning recommendations and one or
two apparently minor items which
needed fairly careful consideration. To
deal with one of those first, the council
is sti l l looking for a volunteer from the
vil lage who would l ike to maintain the
shrub bed at the junction of Tanpits
Lane and Station Lane. Mike Taylor
volunteered to help weed and tidy the
bed to start with if someone was wil l ing
to take on the task. I f no one came
forward, the council agreed that the bed
would be cleared and grassed over.

The two difficult planning
recommendations were the continuing
school alterations and the wind-turbine
above Burton Services. The council
agreed not to object to the school's plan
for alterations and extensions to the
infant block. However, the council wil l
ask that, as a condition of the approval,
the school be required to consider
measures to al leviate the danger and
inconvenience caused by the morning
and afternoon school runs, and that the
school be required to address the need
for more on-site parking for staff and
visitors.

The wind turbine involved a long
debate. After discussion the council
resolved by a vote of 5 to 3 to object to
the 70 metre high wind-turbine at
Burton Motorway Services. Cllr Mason-
Hornby asked that his vote in favour of
al lowing the turbine be recorded. He
believes that it is an appropriate site for
a turbine. Other council lors believed
that the landscape impact of the
turbine, especial ly when considered in
the context of other turbines in the
vicinity, is unacceptable in an area of
unspoilt rol l ing farmland. The turbine
would be a visible anomaly when seen
from all the many local access areas.
The application notes that a minority of
residents would suffer significant
adverse impact from the turbine and no
justification or benefit is presented for
this unneighbourly proposal. One
council lor considered that it was
impossible for MOTO to justify the
turbine to generate power to l ight
advertising signs for the services. I t
was noted that the government's
attitude to on-shore wind-turbines was
changing, and it was felt that by
rejecting this proposal now would give
time to see how the national pol icy
developed.

Separately the council noted a letter
from Seren Energy who are managing
the wind-turbine proposal on behalf of
MOTO services. I f the turbine is built
MOTO would make an initial community

PC News...
Reporting from the

Parish Council meeting
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fund payment of £20,000 of which
Burton-in-Kendal would receive a part
share with Yealand Redmayne.
Subsequently payments of £1 ,000 per
year would be made to the MOTO in
the Community Trust.

The county council proposal to repair
and maintain Slape Lane was also
discussed. The county have proposed
a graded stone repair to the low lying
wet section. The cost is estimated at
about £1 2,000 of which the parish
council are being asked to raise
£6,000. The council agreed to apply for
grants to see if this sum could be
raised.

I t was reported that rats had been seen
on Main Street. Unfortunately South
Lakeland District Council no longer
have a pest control service. They do,
however, require land owners to control
pests and they can recommend
commercial pest control services.

Final ly, council lors were pleased to see
that the refurbishment of the milepost at
Heron Syke is underway. In case you
have noticed that it is missing, the cast
iron plaque, which is believed to be
original, has been taken away for
cleaning and repair.

Peter Smith

Burton Parish Council
www.burton-in-kendal-pc.gov.uk

TREFOIL GUILD

Do you know what the Trefoil Guild is?
Were you ever a Brownie or a Guide?

We are part of the Girlguiding Family,
our membership can be from 1 8 years
to 1 00 years, and we tend to have been
with Girlguiding, but that is not
necessary.

We meet once a month in Burton
Memorial Hall . We have talks, walks,
outings, lunches, and general ly have a
good time.

We support where we can Brownies,
Guides and Rainbows throughout the
south of the county of Cumbria. We
also support the Shoebox Appeal and
many other charities.

Why not come along and see what we
do (we don’t bite.) Our next meeting is
on Tuesday 1 0 September at 2pm, and
our talk wil l be on “Iceland in a Camper
Van” by Peter and Barbara Ramsden
from Grange. I f you want any further
info please ring Jenny on 01 524
781 907.

LOYALTY CARDS AT THE
BURTON BUTCHERS

Spend £20 and get your card stamped,
and when you have 6 stamps you wil l

get £1 0 off your next shop.

SHOP LOCAL & SAVE!

Traditional bred meat from our own farm,

with selection of homemade pies,

cooked meats, ready meals etc.

BURTON BUTCHERS
Chester House
Main Street
Burton

Tel 01 524 781 21 9

Monday - Friday 8am - 5pm
Saturday 8am - 1 pm

www.dalesbredfinestmeats.co.uk
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Five years ago, Burton in Kendal
vi l lager Alex Doherty was diagnosed
with Secondary Progressive Multiple
Sclerosis at the age of 44. At that time,
this father of two young children had his
own business as a Professional
Outdoor Activities Instructor, working,
among other things with companies to
encourage teambuilding. He was a
highly active person who enjoyed
climbing, mountaineering & adventure
holidays in his spare time.

The effect of this devastating disease
has been shockingly rapid over the last
five years. Alex is doing everything he
can to slow down this progression but
he is now barely able to use his legs.
As friends, to sit and watch is heart
breaking – we can’t slow down this
horrible disease but we can give Alex
some fun, freedom and quality of l ife to
enjoy days out with Sandra, his children
Maïa and Zach and the dog Tessie.

So, we are now on a mission to raise
£9,000 to buy him a ‘Boma 7 Off Road
Wheelchair’ , which is the first powered
wheelchair to drive up Ben Nevis! But
more importantly it can be adapted as
and when Alex’s condition worsens.
Please see www.moltenrock.co.uk for
more detai ls.

We are aiming to raise this money for
his 50th Birthday in December.

Please help us raise funds for Alex’s
new wheels. You can support us by:

1 . Making a direct donation to the
Wheels for Alex bank account, Account
number: 1 81 26928, Sort Code: 01 01 60
or cash or cheques payable to ‘Doherty
Fundraising’ via the Vil lage Post Office,
Butchers and the School Office.

2. Sponsoring his friends and family
who are doing a range of fundraising
activities including walking and running
the Yorkshire Three Peaks on 7
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September, please see the sponsorship
forms in the Butchers and the Vil lage
Shop. We are also doing a ‘Children’s
Sponsored Walk’ up one of the peaks,
please email if you are interested:
simonandveronica@tiscali .co.uk

3. Donate whatever you can via PayPal,
please see our Facebook page Wheels
for Alex and "Like" it!

We can’t stop the progression of Alex’s
disease, but by giving him the means to
be more mobile we can make sure he
has more opportunities to have fun
together with his family. Please support
us.

I f you want more information or feel you
can help in any way please contact:

Emma Ormerod
emma@oipl imited.co.uk

01 524 781 431 / 07971 785890

WHEELS FOR ALEX EVENTS

Sun 5 Aug - Open Garden, Linden Hall ,
Borwick. Tickets £1 0 per person
includes Pimms & canapes

Sat 24 Aug 1 0.00am -1 2.30pm Family
Fun Day Extravaganza at the Burton
Memorial Hall

Sat 7 Sept - Adults' 3 Peaks Challenge,
running or walking!

Sat 1 4 Sept - Children's One Peak
Challenge. A children's sponsored walk
up Ingleborough starting from the
Community Centre car park in Ingleton
at 11 am. Note, parents wil l need to
come on the walk to supervise their
own children. I f you would l ike to
participate, please contact Veronica
Waller for more detai ls on 01 524
782797 or pick up sponsorship forms at
the Burton Morewood School Office.

Thur 1 0 Oct - Quiz Night at the Smithy
Inn, Holme

Sat 9 Nov - Chelidh in the Burton
Morewood School Hall

Sat 30 Nov ‘The Hoots’ band night and
an auction of promises at the Burton
Memorial Hall

Wheels 4 Alex Quiz Sheet on sale soon!

WATCH OUT FOR MORE!
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BADS NEWS
APOLOGIES!! .. .

BURTON FEST
Burton Fest is fast approaching.
Saturday 31 August is the date for your
diaries.The bands appearing this year
wil l be: Black Cat, T-Bone, Back from
Beyond, and two more acts yet to be
confirmed of which more next month.

Tickets are now on sale at £6 each and
can be ordered by ringing Paul Rossi
on 01 524 782536 or Ian McCutcheon
on 01 524 781 383. There wil l be beers
and wine on sale, and a limited amount
of driver friendly drinks, al l at very
reasonable prices. Also hot food by
Jan's Pantry.

. . .To all those of you who were looking
forward, with baited breath and wild
anticipation, to seeing the BADS
version of Calendar Girls at the end of
June. Unfortunately, Alyson Yates has
had to have an unavoidable back
operation. Had it been one of us lesser
mortals (with apologies to the rest of
the cast and backstage crew who are
also very important!), we might have
been able to persuade another 'mortal '
to fi l l in. However, Alyson is a vital and
indispensable person in this production
and we couldn't do it without her. We
are sorry that we have had to
disappoint so many people.

However, the good news is that we
have only postponed the production,
not cancelled it. "Hurrah!" I hear you
cry and "When are the new dates?!"
The performances wil l now be Friday
1 5 November, Saturday 1 6 November
and Friday 22 November 201 3.

Probably most tickets have been
returned for the June dates, but as
usual, nearer November, you wil l be
able to pre-book tickets. This would be
wise, as we had almost sold out of
tickets for the June Friday and
Saturday performances! Can I just take

this opportunity to thank the many
companies, businesses and individuals
who have agreed to sponsor us. See
you in November!

Fl iss Holloway, Chair
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Hedley Stephens receives £1 00 first
prize, for winning Fantasy Football Club
201 2/1 3, in the Kings Arms on Tuesday
28 May from club organiser, George
Isherwood.

Photo from Charles Dobson

It's no fantasy! Nuggets of News
from the Post Office

GIFT CARDS
We now sell one of the most popular
gift cards - "iTunes" - great news if you
have a friend or relative who is an iPod
music fan. Our "One-4-All" Gift Cards
can now be accepted at a number of
onl ine retai lers and can also be
exchanged for Amazon Gift Cards.

BANKING AT THE POST OFFICE
COUNTER
Want to get at your money and do your
banking without charge and without
leaving the vil lage? Now that NatWest,
HSBC and First Direct banks have
joined the P.O. Banking scheme, you
can withdraw cash, free of charge, at
the post office counter for nearly al l UK
banks.

I t is also possible to deposit cash and
or cheques for many of these banks.
Please ask at the counter for more
detai ls.

PARCELS
There are some items which Royal Mail
and Parcelforce Worldwide are unable
to carry for legal or health and safety
reasons; this means that we have to
ask you what your parcel contains.

This already applies to items being sent
to international destinations, and from
1 5 July wil l also affect parcels being
sent inland.

So, if you are helping out a neighbour
and bring a parcel to post for someone
else, please check first exactly what it
contains. . . if you are unable to tel l us,
we wil l be unable to accept the parcel.

There are specific regulations regarding
posting items with batteries so it might
be worth a chat with us first before you
wrap your parcel.01524 781828

Burton Village Store
& Post Office

Opening Hours

Monday - Friday

Saturday

Sunday

Shop

6am - 6pm

6am - 6pm

6am - 1 2noon

P.O.

9am - 5.30pm

9am - 1 2.30pm

Closed

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Annie's – Quiches, Cakes, Coleslaw & Pasta Salads

Burrows – Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay – Cheeses

Diggles – Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s – Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies

James Baxter’s – Potted Shrimps & Dressed Crab

Kendal Jacksmith’s – Flapjacks

Sue Prickett – Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables Daily

(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities
Award winning Greek Olive Oil

Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades

Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.
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VILLAGE CHOIR’S FIRST
CONCERT RAISES
£780 FOR CHARITY

The Burton Singers held their first
concert on Friday 24 May in the
Memorial Hall . The ‘Music and Magic
for a Summer’s Evening’ concert
included a number of songs performed
by the Burton Singers, vocal and
instrumental solos, a trio, table magic, a
musical quiz and a raffle.

Thank you to all those who attended
the concert which raised a wonderful
£780 to support Children Today, the
charity which provides special ist
equipment for disabled children, and
Burton Memorial Hall . The new
acoustic panels in the hall certainly had
an impact on the sound quality.

The Burton Singers formed in October
last year and has around 20 members.
The group enjoys singing pieces from
musicals, TV and fi lms as well as folk
and traditional songs. Many members
of the choir aren’t musical ly trained but
are enthusiastic about singing for fun
and enjoyment.

The Burton Singers rehearse on
Monday evenings at Burton Morewood
School and their next concert wil l be at
Christmas. New members are very
welcome, for more information contact
Val Sti l l on 07799 24641 5.

32nd Annual Display

and Presentation of Awards

On the 1 3 June the 1 8 members of the
Company and Junior sections, aged 8 -
1 9, were presented with their awards
for the past year’s work, at Burton
Memorial Hall , by Cllr Roger Bingham.

This last year has been busy in both
national and local BB competitions in
chess and table tennis. In the National
Table Tennis Competition this year for
the seventh time we reached the semi-
finals round 5, a great achievement
against five other teams from England.
Congratulations to our team: Finlay
Rooney, George Pickering and Jack
Wheelhouse. Thanks to Graeme
Wheelhouse for coaching our team.

Over 30 Awards, including credits and
badges, were presented. The Junior
Promotion Certificate to the Company
section was awarded to Gabriel Burt.

The John o’Gaunt Trophy was awarded
to the best new member of the
Company section in his first year for
uniform and attendance, and this year it
was actual ly a tie and went to Jack
Wheelhouse and Joseph Hunter who
were promoted from Juniors last year.

Boys' Brigade
NEWS
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The Casson Trophy, for the best non-
NCO for uniform and attendance, this
year went to George Pickering.

In the Company section the Squad
Medal for uniform and attendance in
201 2/3 was won by Squad 2, and the
Captain’s Shield for uniform and
attendance over the past twelve months
also went to Squad 2.

Leadership: I wish to thank our young
men for their commitment each week,
and those in leadership in a wide
variety of activities, since September
201 2.

Matthew Prior (a Queen’s Badge
holder) carried the Olympic Torch in
Morecambe last year. Queens’ Badge
is the highest award a young man can
receive, Finlay Rooney and George
Pickering completed the first part of
their training for the award late last
year, and look forward to attending the
completion course early in 201 4 prior to
the presentation in May 201 4. George
Pickering, Finlay Rooney, and Harry
Sti l l were promoted to L/Cpl.

201 2/1 3 has been a year of
considerable achievement by all boys in
the Company, and we wish to thank
parents for their support. In particular,
also to the hard-working team of
leaders and instructors who give their
time each week - Graeme Wheelhouse,
Victor Hughes, John Gaskins, Derek

Stevenson, and Ross Stevenson.

Many others have helped us to make
this a very significant year, including the
PCC of St. James’ Church, the
Management Committee of the
Memorial Hall for use of the Hall each
week, Burton Morewood School, the
Holehird Trust, Community Transport
South Lakeland, and Lancashire Youth
Service.

As an organisation whose object is “the
advancement of Christ’s Kingdom
among Boys”, and part of St James’
Church Burton, we give thanks for
many who have, during the past 32
years, come to a personal knowledge
of Jesus Christ, and who are now
walking in discipleship.

Parents and friends enjoyed sampling
the results of the boys’ baking
competition after the display.

David J Mil ls MBE

Photo from David J Mills

Berry’s Garden Services
(Previously Holme Garden Services)

Berry’s Garden Services
now offers al l aspects of gardening needs

including grass cutting, general garden

maintenance, design and planting,

tidy / clearances

For Fast and Friendly Quotes

Ring Nick Berry 07766 395595
or email nicholas.berry1 9@hotmail .com
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The congregations of Burton and
Holme have been blessed during the
vacancy (gap between ministers) to
have God’s word faithful ly taught by a
range of speakers. We are now nearing
the end of this period without a minister.
The role of Priest in Charge for the
Parishes of St James Burton and Holy
Trinity Holme was advertised in late
Apri l and early May and attracted five
applicants, of these three were
shortl isted.

Interviews were held at the start of
June with an interview panel consisting
of representatives from the Carl isle
Diocese (including the Bishop of
Penrith), a Simeon Trustee plus two
elected representatives from both
Burton and Holme PCCs. All
interviewees were also shown round
the respective parishes.

Following the interviews Graham
Burrows, currently Assistant Curate at
St John’s Church in Polegate, was
offered and accepted the post subject
to final clearances.

We await confirmation
of Graham’s start date
with us which is l ikely to
be in September and
look forward to
welcoming him, his wife
Jul ie, and their three
children Ali , Tom and
Charlotte into our
vi l lages and church
family.

We thank the Lord for
His faithfulness to us
during the vacancy and
His guiding hand in the
recruitment process.

Church News...

ST JAMES & HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Vicar: currently vacant

Wardens (Burton):
Michael Carr 781 283
Colin Dugdale 781 928
John Gaskins 7821 81
Frances Roberts 781 943

Wardens (Holme):
Geoff Wragg 781 758
Richard Lea 01 5395 64239

Treasurer: Rebecca Jackson 782590
Secretary: George Flanders 781 729
Organist/Choir Ldr: Kath Mil ls 7321 94
Reader: David Mil ls 7321 94

Little Fishes
Little Fishes is an activity session for
ages 0 - 4 years. Join us at 45 St.
James' Drive, 2.00 - 3.00pm on the 1 st

and 3rd Tuesday (term-time) to learn
about God through songs, stories,
crafts and play. Refreshments provided.
IT’S FREE! New fishes are always
welcome, come along and see what it’s
al l about. For more info contact Jo
Dugdale: 01 524 781 928.
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July Services
Sunday 7 July

1 0.30am Burton Joint Morning Church

(Holy Communion)

Wednesday 1 0 July

11 .00am Holme Holy Communion (BCP)

Sunday 1 4 July

08.00am Holme Holy Communion (BCP)

Sunday 1 4 July

1 0.30am Holme Joint Morning Church

Sunday 21 July

1 0.30am Burton Joint Morning Church

Sunday 28 July

1 0.30 Holme Joint Family Service

St James' Burton & Holy Trinity Holme

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times:
Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01 524 732940

for further information

Warton Methodist Church
Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Service: 1 0.30am

Whizz Kids : : Creche
(school-age children) (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01 524 732626

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

1 8 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for
Worship are held from 1 0.30 - 11 .30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call :

01 524 781 601 or 01 524 782052

or 01 524 732336

www.stjamesburton.org
St James’ Church Online

St James’ & Holy Trinity
Junior Church

SEEDLINGS & SUNDAY CLUB (0-11 )
meet during the Sunday Morning

Service

YO-YO GROUP (ages 11 to 1 6)
meets most Sundays at 1 0.30am

For more information call 781 928

Transport to Church
I f anyone wil l need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact either
Colin (01 524 781 928) or Richard
(01 5395 64239).

Prayer Requests
I f you would l ike to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.
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A 'befuddled' neighbour

Three hundred years ago one of South
Westmorland's most notorious residents
was George Hilton 1 673-1 725. He lived
firstly at Cappleside Hall (whose ruins
are in the meadows north of Beetham
Nurseries) and subsequently at Hale.
Coming from only two miles away he
often mentioned visits to Burton in a
diary he kept between 1 700 and 1 705.
His boon companion was Thomas
Barbon, the vicar of Burton from 1 694-
1 722. Barbon, also, was often in trouble
so that he was eventual ly forced to
leave Burton for the poorer parish of
Cockerham. Because George was a
Roman Catholic he was not al lowed to
belong to a learned profession. Instead
he divided his time - unevenly -
between farming 'scotch' cattle, taking
grain to Clawthorpe (Ewan) Mil l , 'playin
bowles', 'ashutting on Hale mosses',
and 'to Holme Parke to see ahunting
(sic) with Colonel Graham and the
Kendalers'.

Drinking bouts, for which he recorded
the expenses, invariably left him
'egregiously befuddled'. Thus he
recorded 'att Bethom in the afternoon
went to Mr Barbon at Burton stayd all
night - 1 s 6d'; 'rid out with Mr Taylour as
far as Holme Parke playd with Mr
Brabin both forenoon and after at

backgammon - 0.6d'; 'went with Mr
Brabin to Burton mett with Mr Barbon
stayd ti l l 1 1 - 1 0s'; 'went to Mll lthropp
and after to Burton - 2s' and 'with
Cornett Suckling and wife to Burton
playd at cards with Dr Askew, Mr Pinder
& his Lady - 7s 6d'.

Inevitably drink got the better - or worse
- of him. In 1 702 he was fined 'for
taking out a man's eye at Appleby';
while in 1 704 when 'on the road to
Kendal he got fuddled and fought and
gott my close torn'. In 1 71 5 he joined
the Roman Catholic Jacobite rebels but
on their defeat at the Battle of Preston
he escaped and, it is said, l iteral ly laid
low in an underground passage at
Cappleside and so avoided being
hanged for treason.

His final violent exploit occurred at
Burton where after being struck by
Thomas Brabin at the Manor Court at
Beetham 'he vowed he would have his
ends although it cost him his heart's
blood'. Being 'pretty much in drink' he
fol lowed Brabin to Burton and in a
'most violent manner he got out his
sword demanding a duel'. Only the
intervention of George Wilson of
Dallam Tower prevented fatal ities.
Consequently, George Hilton was able
to fuddle on to his peaceful death in
1 725 when his 'Gunn, swords and
pistol ls' were valued at £1 :1 0s while his
- presumably empty - wine bottles were
worth £1 .

Historical Footnote
by Roger Bingham
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St James' Church
Tower Appeal

Teddy Bear
Parachute Jump

at James' Church, Burton

Saturday 1 3 July
1 2noon - 2pm

Call ing al l adventurous teddies. Bring
a blanket and a picnic and watch the
teddy bears jump from the church
tower. Teddy bear medics and
emergency first aid tent for your
teddy's safety. Free refreshments.
Cake stal l .

£2.50 per entry, no age limit.
Proceeds wil l go to the tower repair
fund. Parachutes provided. Each
teddy to complete a jump wil l receive
a medal and certificate. Prizes for
teddies landing on target.

Register on arrival to enter your
teddy/soft toy. Spectators welcome.

Church Open Afternoon

Saturday 1 7 August

Historical talk : : Crafts & fun
‘Find me’ quiz for children and famil ies
Hear the big bells : : Try the handbells

Refreshments

Burton Children's Family Fun Day

Despite the terrible weather we had a
fantastic turn out of floats, such a lot of
time and effort had gone into them.

We wish to thank the vil lagers, family
and friends who sti l l turned out to watch
and support the floats as they passed
through the vil lage, and of course those
who were in the parade for carrying on
through the rain!

A big thank you to John and Molly Long
who had the difficult task of judging the
floats, for which this year's theme was
Space. Trailer float was won by Hutton
Close with Dr. Who and non-trai ler float
was won by the Tannery with Men in
Black.

We would l ike to thank all the
volunteers who helped organise the
day, for the kind donations we received,
and to the Recreation Trust for the use
of the tennis courts and field.
Unfortunately, as the weather wasn't
kind to us, we were unable to run the
races, but the stal l holders and magic
show carried on. Again thank you to
them.

One last thing: next year's theme is
BOOKS! Get your thinking caps on and
we wil l see you next year for, fingers
crossed, a brighter day!

Burton Children's Sports Committee



1 6

Roger Reports...
from the District & County Councils

The new Labour/Lib Dem County
Council administration is settl ing down
while my party and the Independents
are getting use to opposition which
means that we hold fewer positions. I
am sti l l on the Grundy Trust which
provides special grants for people with
specific needs. I f you know any one
who may be eligible please contact in
confidence either myself or Linder
Myers Solicitors, 21 -23 Park St. ,
Lytham, LA7 7DU.

Following the coalition government's
changes to benefits, people can get
additional emergency help through a
voucher scheme, but extra cash is not
given. The vouchers can be used for
food (but not drink, tobacco or betting)
and similar tokens can be provided for
food banks in Kendal, Carnforth and
soon, I understand, in Milnthorpe. The
Ways to Welfare database is
www.intouch.ccc/welfare. I hope to
provide more e-mail contacts next
month. In the scheme's first nine weeks
24 people have applied for help in
South Lakeland compared with 1 47 in
Carl isle (which has the same
population), 82 in Barrow, 49 Copeland,
76 Allerdale and 27 in Eden.

I have recently spent much time on
young people's affairs. We now have
over 600 looked-after children, who are

mainly in foster care. Sadly some
'challenging' young people are difficult
to accommodate and one girl has had
60 different 'homes' in a few years.

Most of Cumbria's 324 schools are
judged by OFSTED to be good and our
two local comprehensives are
'outstanding', but there are several
schools needing special measures. In
future there wil l be only two OFSTED
categories: 'good' or 'inadequate'. A
further complication is that the
government is now requiring that
children aged two or above from
'disadvantaged' backgrounds must be
allowed to go to school. Already 600 of
these young pupils are in Cumbria's
schools but there is a need for over 200
more places. I f they go to a 'maintained'
school, and not to a privately run
nursery, they are bound by the National
Curriculum which includes the
compulsory provision of Religious
Education. At a meeting of the Standing
Advisory Council for Religious
Education (SACRE) I asked how
parents could exercise the conscience
clause to withdraw their infant from any
rel igious element as every subject is
integrated. No one knew how this would
be done, but I learnt a lot of phrases
unused in my 30 years as a teacher,
l ike 'obtaining profound moments when
learning through play' and 'to develop
the unique child by continued
improvement in embedded strong
practice and excellent outcomes. ' So,
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You can contact Roger as fol lows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County

Council lor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 01 5395 63694

e-mail : roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

my campaign for plain English has
failed again!

Our South Area Committee has
provided better news for youngsters by
continuing the A2Bnow travel cards
which enables people up to 1 8 to get
reduced bus fares for £1 single and
£1 .80 return to places in South
Lakeland and - because of pressure
from me and others - to Lancaster as
well . Cards can be obtained
electronical ly from Kendal Library or
contact www.cumbria.gov.uk/a2bnow.

Meanwhile the county has to make
further savings of £40m but I 'm sti l l
fighting for our highways and of course
our l ibraries.

Burton in Kendal Art & Craft Society are
holding their 8th Annual General
Meeting on Monday 22 July, at 7.30pm
at Burton Memorial Hall .

The speaker wil l be Burton resident and
natural ist Bryan Yorke, who wil l give a
talk on Migrations & I l lustrations, Local
Birds & Flowers. The meeting is open to
members and visitors, al l welcome.

Burton in Kendal
Art & Craft Society

Burton Pre-School

FAMILY DISCO
Friday 1 9 July
6pm - 1 0pm

£1 .50 per adult 50p per child
Burton Memorial Hall

Fun for al l the family : : Tuck Shop
Fun and games!

All welcome!
Celebrate the end of school!

Moto in the Community

QUIZ NIGHT
in aid of

Help for Heroes

Thursday 26 September

7.30 for 8.00 pm

£5.00 entry
with Meat & Tatie Pie Supper

Drinks available

Book your place now on

01 524 7811 26
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Burton in Kendal
1 0km and Fun Run

Sunday 8 September
Burton 1 0km starts at 11 am
The 3.5 km Fun Run starts at

11 .1 5am
Registration is at

Burton Morewood school
from 9.30am

I f runners want to enter before the race
please go to www.runningdiary.co.uk for
an entry form and complete it and send
with a cheque, payable to Burton
Recreation Trust, for the fee to Sarah
Hunter, 50 St James' Drive, Burton,
Carnforth, LA6 1 HY or ring Sarah on
01 524 781 028 or 07769 824796 or Iain
on 0771 7 1 08977. Pre-race entries to
be received by 2 September.

1 0km
Pre race entry cost - Affi l iated runners
£6.00, Non affi l iated runners £8.00
Race day cost - Affi l iated runners
£8.00, Non affi l iated runners £1 0.00

Fun run entries £4.00

Medal for al l who finish. Winners'
trophies. Prize for best fancy dress.
Raffle, spot prizes, refreshments
available.

All welcome. I f you are new to running
why not give this event a go, you wil l

THANK YOU!

We just wanted to say a big thanks to
all of you who supported us both in our
efforts for running the London Marathon
with words of encouragement and
generous sponsorship. The day itself
was fantastic, ful l of amazing people
and great support from the huge
crowds – exhausted at the end but well
worth it! I am really pleased to say we
completed it and raised a fantastic
£4,520.25. Thanks once again for al l
your support in raising this money
which wil l al l go to help people with
Multiple Sclerosis.

Louise and Andy Barker

love it. Al l chi ldren under 9 wil l need to
be accompanied by an adult.
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Holme and District
Local History Society's

Trip to Tatton Park

The day started with bright warm
sunshine which continued to bless us
all day for our trip. We picked up our
group and made our way by coach to
Cheshire and Tatton Park, arriving in
time to enjoy tea and coffee at the
Stables Restaurant prior to a private
tour of the mansion. The guides were
excellent, spl itting our party into 2
groups for the tour; starting by relating
the ownership of the estate purchased
by Thomas Egerton in 1 598. The first
house being built by John Egerton in
1 71 6, with Wil l iam Egerton later
employing Samuel Wyatt to re-build the
mansion in the "Grand Design",
completed by later members of the
Egerton family. The Egerton family
continued ownership unti l 1 958, when
the estate was bequeathed to the
National Trust.

We took in the various rooms of the
house, many with fabulous examples of
the work of Gil lows of Lancaster. Unlike
a lot of furniture designers and makers
of the period, Gil lows did not have a
particular style, creating furniture to the
tastes and desires of their cl ients. The
Drawing Room, the walls of which are
silk damask lined, boasted two early
examples of views of Venice by
Canaletto dated 1 730. The Library
contains one of the finest col lections of

around 8,000 books, housed in Gil low
bookcases. The earl iest book dates
back to 1 51 3. The Dining Room, set
with beautiful Minton porcelain, once
catered for 43 guests to dinner. By the
late 1 9th century the Dining Room
together with the rest of the mansion
was wired for electricity. This was
reputed to give a "bri l l iant effect". The
Staircase/Hall and Landing boasted an
elegant wide canti levered staircase with
broad treads and low risers to al low
ladies, in their ful l skirts, to ascend the
steps without indel icately "revealing
their ankles!"

There are 24 bedrooms, each named
after a colour or type of drapery, only
some of which are open to view. The
Silk Dressing Room had a mid-1 9th

century charcoal-heated tin bath, which
was fi l led with hot water in special cans
by the housemaids. We were then
treated to l ife "below stairs", starting
with the cellars where provisions, beer
and coal was stored. The Scullery and
Kitchen at one time had 40 servants
using the huge iron and copper pots,
which must have been extremely heavy
and difficult to handle, especial ly when
fi l led with food! The tour concluded in
the Sti l l Room, and the Housekeeper's
Sitting Room, where visitors could be
received by her, and where she would
manage the daily routine of the
household. Fol lowing the tour, we had
free time to take in the other delights of
the parkland, home farm and especial ly
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the gardens.

With the weather being so warm and
lovely, the gardens had particular
appeal. The rhododendrons, azaleas
and handkerchief trees were all in ful l
bloom and resplendent colour in the
sunshine. The glittering lakes and
ponds reflected the magnificence of the
surrounding parkland. Of particular
interest was the Japanese garden,
del icately and tasteful ly laid out in
inspiring oriental fashion, a treat to the
eyes and solace to the soul. The Vinery
is impressive, giving a tropical
sensation with vines, ferns and
abundant greenery complete with
waterfal l . With so many sights and
experiences to be had, a ful l day is
needed to do justice to the gardens.

Our group took lunch in the outside
courtyard, inside the restaurant or
enjoyed an "al fresco" picnic in the
sunshine. Following our repast, we
were taken by our coach to the Old
Hall . I t is not normally open to the
public, but again we were given
privi leged access. The Old Hall has its
origins dating back to the 1 5th century,
but much altered external ly over time. I t
has had a chequered history over its
500 years, with many owners and
tenants. From manor house, farmhouse
to workmen's cottages, it has seen
many changes.

In the Great Hall our guide turned off al l

l ights and then lit 4 tal low candles to
give us the experience of l ife of the
early occupants in medieval England.
He explained that the floor was
original ly just beaten earth, often rush
covered. A large board was laid on
trestles, where everyone sat on stools
or benches, except the lord of the
manor, who sat on the only high chair,
higher than everyone else at the board,
thus derives the expression "chairman
of the board."

We climbed the stairs to the bedrooms
to see the sleeping conditions in rooms
with "daub and wattle" half-timbered
walls. The wooden beds were rope
strung, with straw mattresses, the
ropes being pulled and tightened with
wooden pegs, giving rise to the
expression "sleep tight." The saying
"don't let the bed bugs bite" was self
evident from the straw mattresses and
sleeping conditions in those days!

We concluded with a visit to the re-
constructed Cruick Barn with its original
curved cruicks intact. The "cruicks"
being large crooked timbers. Our tour
therefore reflected a journey through
time.

We enjoyed more refreshments before
departing from Tatton with great
memories of a wonderful day ful l of
interest and delight.

John Brown

Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

Give Neil a call on 01 524 7821 77 / 0771 2 475863

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting ­ internal & external work;
Gutters ­ cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing ­ walls, pathways, paving, decks & fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat­pack assembly.
Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn cutting;
Hedge trimming; garden clearance.
Recycling and more besides, just ask!
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The AA sign in the

Memorial Hall

The AA sign in the new heritage area of
the Memorial Hall used to be attached
to the stone wall next to Green Dragon
Farm, Burton. When the Mil lenium
Exhibition organised by the Holme &
District Local History Society was held
in the Hall , the AA plaque was donated
by a resident of the vil lage, and
eventual ly mounted and put on the wall
in the Memorial Hall . To quote from a
subsequent letter by an expert, "From
about 1 906 unti l the early 1 930s the AA
erected about 30,000 signs on public
houses, garages etc. They were paid
5/- per year." In 1 940 they were taken
down, along with finger posts and
milestones, so that any invaders would
not know where they were!

There were several variations of the
signs - ours suggests it was erected in
the 1 920s. Most were made by Franco
Signs NW (the same firm who made the
black and white Burton in Kendal vi l lage
signs.) Fewer than fifty are sti l l on view
outside in England. The nearest one is
in Hutton Roof, and there are nine
others in Cumbria.

Kath Hayhurst, Keeper of Burton Archives,
Holme & District Local History Society

At our meeting on the 1 3 June
the members of Burton WI

firstly l istened to an excellent report on
the National AGM held in Cardiff given
by Mrs Norah Padget, our delegate.
Then our speaker, the Rev Carole
Marsden, spoke on her experiences
teaching 7 to 8 year olds at a primary
school on a Lancashire estate. I t was a
very l ively and enjoyable talk and she
had us convulsed with laughter and
also close to tears at times. The winner
of the competition for a school
momento was Hilda Boldy, Liz
Falkingham came second. Pauline
Walton won the raffle.

At our next meeting on Thursday 11
July we wil l be having our summer
supper and auction, conducted by Jul ia
and Ann.

Right: The AA sign in the Hall's Heritage Area,
photo © BJ Morgan 2013

Burton W.I. NEWS

We offer you affordable joinery and building services
throughout the local and surrounding areas

catering to your every need.

Why move when you can improve!
Loft Conversions, Extensions & Renovations, Plastering, Kitchen
design and fitting, Replacement windows (supplied and fitted in
wood or plastic), Roofing Services, Supply and instal lation of

fascia boards-soffit boards (wood or plastic), Guttering, Real wood
and laminate flooring, Landscape Joinery

Call for your FREE consultation

01 524 782820 or 07901 001 232
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Police Report for June

In the Burton area over the past month
there has been a reported burglary from
a dwell ing, CSI attended and house to
house enquiries were carried out. There
has also been a road traffic col l ision
involving a pedal cycle on Vicarage
Lane. There have been a number of
suspicious incidents reported, we thank
you for this as information received can
help to build a bigger picture.

Tackling burglary is a force priority.
Recent statistics show that over 60% of
burglaries are via insecure properties,
with burglars getting access to homes
via open windows and unlocked doors.
To prevent your home being an easy
target for thieves, please take some
time now to assess the security of your
home. The advice below wil l help to
keep your home and possessions safe.

Top Tips to keep your house safe

• Lock doors & windows when you go
out
• Remove keys from locks & keep out of
reach of windows & doors
• Ensure side gates & sheds are locked
• Keep gifts, cash & valuables safe &
well hidden, so they can’t be seen or
reached by thieves

• Consider fitting a burglar alarm & low
energy dusk to dawn lighting, check
regularly to ensure they work
• Ensure your house is secure,
preventing someone entering when you
are busy elsewhere in the house or
garden
• Postcode your valuables with a UV
pen, consider registering them on
www.immobil ise.com
• Leave a light on in a room & draw
curtains when you go out at night
• Look out for your neighbour’s property
• Consider joining a Neighbourhood
Watch Scheme
• Cancel newspapers, milk etc when
you go on holiday
• Make sure callers to your home are
genuine, always ask for ID

There has been a slight increase in
rural crime in our area, please ensure
that your property is secure, if you
would l ike any advice regarding
security and crime prevention please
contact Police via 1 01 .

The current community priority for the
Kendal Rural East area is anti-social
driving in and around Kirkby Lonsdale.
To suggest future community priorities
please feel free to attend our monthly
drop ins or contact us on 1 01 or email
us on karen.dakin@cumbria.pol ice.uk
or amanda.coleman@cumbria.pol ice.uk
or alternatively you can speak to us
during our regular drop in surgery at
Burton stores, on the 3rd Tuesday of

Cumbria
PoliceNews

Meals 12­2pm & 5.30­9pm Mon­Tues; 12­9pm Wed­Sun.
Breakfasts every day 9am­11am (9am­12 weekends)

The Kings Arms, Burton

OPEN EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

Mon: Steak Night • Wed: Curry Night • Fri: Fish Night

Tel: 01 524 781 409

Sunday 7 July: National Strawberry Sundae Day
enjoy 2 for the price of 1 all day!

Monday 23 July: National Vanilla Ice Cream Day
create your own toppings for your dessert.

Tuesday 30 July: National Cheesecake Day
a selection of different cheesecakes for you to try.
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each month between 2pm and 3pm and
at the auction mart at Crooklands on
the same Tuesday from 1 2.30pm. We
would be pleased to meet you all to
discuss any issues or simply for a chat.
You can also fol low us online at:
www.facebook.com/cumbriapolice and
www.twitter.com/cumbriapolice

PCSO 5206 Karen Dakin &
PCSO 5244 Mandy Coleman

Monthly Cancer Support Drop-In wil l be
held on the 2nd Thursday of every
month. Next sessions are Thursday 11
July and Thursday 8 August at
Milnthorpe Methodist Church Hall 2-
3.30pm,. This informal and friendly
new drop-in is for anyone affected by
cancer. We have a range of useful
information leaflets available and
someone from Cancer Care wil l there
to answer any questions you might
have. Please join us!

I f you would l ike further information
about any of the services which Age UK
South Lakeland can offer older people,
please contact Ruth Taylor on 01 539
7281 80 or come along to the Memorial
Hall on Monday 1 July and Monday 5
August between 1 0am and 11 am.

Photos Appeal from the Editors...

Readers wil l no doubt see that BN has
grown slightly, as the last few issues
have been 32 pages rather than the
former 28 pages.

This is great, as it means more of you
are sending us copy and events for
inclusion, but we have a request for
those of you sending us photos. . .
please would you send them as taken
by the camera. By making them smaller
for ease of email ing they lose lots of the
embedded information and when they
reach us they come out looking a bit
worse for wear. They wil l look fine on
your computer screen or mobile device,
but for printing they need to be a much
higher quality than for screens. (We'l l
not bore readers with the techie
reasons - if anyone has a deperate
desire to know, just stop us if you see
us around the vil lage and ask us then!)

I f your pics are too big too send via your
email service (and we understand some
of them do have size l imits) you can
either pop them onto a CD for us, or
ring / email us and we can arrange a
way for you to get the ful l-size images
to us.

We also l ike to credit the photographer,
so please add a note saying who took
the pics, as well as where & when, etc.

Anne Nichols & Barry Morgan
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Mo Witham's

Guitar Workshops

will commence on the

8 July for Acoustic Guitars

and 9 July for Electrics

More details from
Mo on 781 447

A Protest of Flowers

Two famil ies with former and serving
members of the armed forces placed
flowers at the Burton war memorial on
Saturday 1 5 June, in memory of
Drummer Lee Rigby, the soldier
murdered in Woolwich on 22 May 201 3.

The murder of Lee Rigby, a serving
soldier, sent a shock wave through the
country, especial ly within famil ies who
have members serving in the mil itary
forces. By placing flowers at every war
memorial throughout the country the
campaign shows support for our armed
service personnel, wherever they may
be based, and that terrorism in any
form wil l not bring us down.

Anyone who would l ike to support the
campaign is asked to lay flowers at the
war memorial. The campaign may be
found on Facebook:

www.facebook.com/events/1 48533981
999928/ (note: you do not need to be a
Facebook member to visit the page!)

Anne Nichols

Photo © Anne Nichols 2013
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South Lakes Sports

SUMMER HOLIDAY
GYMNASTICS AND FOOTBALL

Burton Morewood School
Monday 29 July – Friday 2 August

(5 Days) 9am -3pm

Football : Monday & Tuesday
Gymnastics: Wednesday, Thursday &

Friday

These activities are for
children aged 5 -11 years.

Look out for an application form in
your school or contact Steve as below.

*Places wil l be l imited for both events*

Stephen Hoare 38 Church Hil l ,
Arnside, Carnforth, Lancs. LA5 0DW
Tel: 01 524 762692 or 07590 522473
Email : stephenhoare007@hotmail .com

History of the King's Arms

Is there anyone who could write a brief
resume of the history of The King's
Arms to add to our menu for the interest
of visitors to the area. Happy to donate
£25 to Wheels for Alex in return. Needs
to be approx. half sheet of A4. Please
contact Ann on 781 409 if you can help.
Thanks!

Ann France

See us online with colour photos!
Burton News Website
www.burtonnews.org.uk

Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies & Guides

I f you or your daughter would l ike to
know more about joining or volunteering

please call 0800 1 69 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested



26

Unless shown otherwise, performances
commence 7.30pm. Doors open 45 mins
before every performance. The Box Office
is now closed for the Summer. Please
book online or pay at the door.

E-mail : boxoffice@theherontheatre.com
Book online: www.theherontheatre.com

Friday & Saturday 1 9 & 20 July
"Kazakoshi" (Mountain Wind)

This event, original ly planned on Friday
and Saturday 1 0/11 May, was
postponed, due to some members of
the group being refused entry to the
country on arrival at London, Heathrow
Airport.

Arrangements were made to
reschedule the performances for these
new dates, as we understood this
would provide ample time to resolve
matter with the UK Border Agency and
its commercial partner VFS in Japan.
This has not proved to be the case. As
a result we regret that we have no
option but to cancel the performances.

Art Lee of Wadaiko TOKARA is very
apologetic and informs us that this has
never happened to them before,
despite having performed and taught in
the UK on numerous occasions, when
no such problems have arisen with the
Border Agency.

LES MISERABLES (201 2) [1 2A]
2 hour 38 mins. Director: Tom Hooper
Cast: Hugh Jackman, Russell Crowe &
Anne Hathaway

This is the movie of the worldwide hit
musical adaptation of Victor Hugo's
novel set amongst the deserving poor
of 1 9th century France. I t tel ls the story
of Jean Valjean (Hugh Jackman)
imprisoned for a minor offence and
then, once released, viciously pursued
by the police officer Javert (Russell
Crowe). Hugh Jackman gives a
performance of great dignity and
intel l igence and has a mesmerising
screen presence. All the singing was
recorded live on set with the orchestral
sound track added later. Even for those
not normally enamoured of musicals
this powerful production is hard to
resist. "An awe­inspiring and colossal
effort" (Peter Bradshaw, Guardian)

What’s On at the

Heron Theatre Beetham
Registered Charity No. 5011 34

Do you want a venue for
your charity event or quiz?
We can supply the venue and light
refreshments free, or at nominal cost

on a Wednesday or Thursday

Please contact
Ann at the Kings Arms:

01 524 781 409

DRU YOGA CLASSES
BURTON MEMORIAL HALL
TUESDAY 1 .00 – 2.30pm

£5.00 per class

ENQUIRIES 01 5395 641 45
Email : l indagriffith98@aol.com

293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe LA4 5BY
Open 7 days a week

Modern authentic oriental cuisine
Cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredients

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
Tel: (01 524) 423860 or 420944

Free Wi-Fi
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July Walks

Sunday 7 July, 1 pm
Claughton, 6 miles
Leader: Gary Crayston, 782857

Wednesday 1 7 July, 6.30pm
Beetham, ***
Leader: Sarah Walker, 07947 069765

Saturday 20 July, 9am
Beda Fell , 8 miles
Leader: Catherine Brunyee, 782339

Burton
Fellwalking

Society

All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall car park to
arrange lifts & share transport to the starting
point. (*** less than 5 miles at a gentle pace)

Visitors £2.00 Membership £8 from Jan 1st yearly
More info from the secretary, Kath Kirkman, on

781245 or visit our website:
http://fellwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft Society

ANNUAL GENERAL
MEETING
Monday 22 July

7.30pm
Burton Memorial Hall

followed by a talk on
Migrations & Illustrations,

Local Birds & Flowers
by Bryan Yorke

Members & Visitors Welcome!

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(beside Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
1 0.00 am - 1 2 noon

Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01 524 381 820

Holme & District

Local History
Society

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Monday 1 5 July
Visit to Drybeck Hall, Appleby

Meet at Hall at 6.30pm

Members only. Limited parking please share cars.

LMMES
The Ride-on Miniature Railway

re-opens for the Summer

Running on Sundays & Bank Holidays
'till end of September

Full detai ls on
www.bumpkinworld.co.uk

We are at A6 Tarn Lane Yealand. We hope for
better weather this summer ­ no rained off days!

Borwick & Priest Hutton

Gardeners’ Club

No meetings in July & August

Next meeting 7.30pm Tues 24 Sept at
Borwick & Priest Hutton Memorial Hall

"Ancient Society of York Florists"
Speaker: John Galvin
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HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01 524 781 936

Saturday 20 July

Sam Davidson
Great singer

Members £1 Non Members £3

All Welcome
Come and Support Your Local Club

Come along for a game of darts, pool,
dominoes or snooker.

We have teams that play in local
leagues on a Sunday (pool)

darts on a Tuesday (ladies) and
Thursday (ladies & gents)

No events in August

Silver Songsters
at the

Burton Memorial
Hall

Join us on the
4th Wednesday of each month at

1 .30pm

Further detai ls ring: Ben (01 539 723944) or

Doreen (01 539 734583)

Email :bengoodman81 4@gmail .com.

Website: www.si lversongsters.com

Kirkby Lonsdale Netball Club

Queen Elizabeth School Sports Hall
Thursdays: 7pm - 8:30pm

For fitness or fun, competitive and non-
competitive players. All abi l ities

welcome—come along and try the first
few sessions for free!

For more information contact:
Hannelie Pearson: 07789 441 353

Lisa Longley: 07847 1 74662

Kirkby Lonsdale Junior Netball
Club

Are you a budding player?
If so, then we would l ike to see you

at our junior netbal l training!

Thursdays: 6pm - 7pm
Queen Elizabeth School sports hall

Kirkby Lonsdale

Open to all players of al l abi l ities
between years 6-9

(please wear suitable clothing and
trainers)

£1 0 membership fee for the ful l year

For more information contact:
Louise Dawson

01 524 782277 or 0777 1 36 4708

BURTON TENNIS CLUB

New memberships start
1 April 201 3 to 31 March 201 4

Single membership £40
Family membership £70
Child membership £20

Group Coaching begins Tues 26
March and every Tuesday at 7.30pm.

£3 per session. Non-members
welcome.

Summer Members' Knockout
Tournament.

For the more competitive there are
teams in the Lancaster Mixed, Ladies
and Winter Veterans Leagues. We
could also enter junior teams subject
to available membership.

I f you’re not already a member and
are interested in joining, take a
membership form from the Pavil ion
notice board or contact Phil Mann on
01 524 7821 52.
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BURTON NEWS
Please send us your letters - articles - events
news - stories - recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton
or send by e­mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

NEXT MEETING 7.30pm
Tuesday 1 6 July in BMH

LAST DATE FOR COPY
20 July for the August issue

Annual Gift Subscriptions

If you know of anyone who may like to receive
BN regularly each month, why not buy them an
Annual Gift Subscription?

For £12 within the UK they will receive a copy of
BN each month (11 copies per year). A great
way for family, friends and former residents to
keep in touch with what’s happening here in
Burton. Anyone interested should contact BN at
the address in the box below.

If you are planning an event in Burton let us know and
we’ll add a free entry to the list which we publish in

every issue. This gives your event more publicity and
flags up potential clashes of dates. Let BN help you

make the most of your event!

t

Swap Shop or For Sale adverts are included subject
to available space & must include a phone number.
Text for advert should be put into a sealed envelope
marked BN Sales & Swaps & be left at the
newsagents.

TWO GUITARS FOR SALE
one acoustic and one electric
open to offers - Alex on 781 306

Pilates Classes

Thursdays 3pm - 4pm
Burton Memorial Hall

£36 for 6 sessions or £7 per session

Pilates targets the deep postural muscles
resulting in a longer, leaner and more toned
body. It is suitable for all ages and fitness levels
as exercises can be modified to meet the needs
of everyone.

For more details of these and other Pilates
classes, and to reserve a place, contact Hilary
by phone on 01539 736375 or 0794 851 6223 or
by email to: southlakespilates@gmail.com

Callanetics Sessions

Callanetics every Friday morning from
9.30 - 1 0.30am at Burton Memorial Hall

Callanetics every Thursday evening
from 5.30 - 6.30pm and Zumba from
6.45 - 7.45pm at Holme Parish Hall

Special Offer
CALLANETICS & ZUMBA

1) 1 Class per week £5
2) *5 Classes over 5 weeks £23 a saving of £2
3) *10 Classes over 10 weeks £45 a saving of £5

Contact Lesley Gaulter on 07749
756992 or email : l .gaulter@talktalk.net

and website:
www.callaneticsblackpool.co.uk

Holme & District Flower Club

Let Joy be Undefined
Speaker: Arthur McDonald

Monday 1 July 7.30pm

Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

Visitors welcome: £5 per person

KEEP US POSTED!
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Circuit Training
Mon 1 /8/1 5 July at 7.1 5 pm

Mondays 22 July - 2 Sept

6.30-7.30pm
BMH Main Hall

Every Friday at 6.1 5 pm
BMH Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio­Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibility
For further info call John 01 524 781 707

Mobile Banking Service
Memorial Hall Car Park

Fridays
1 .45pm - 2.30pm

http://www.natwest.com/personal/more­ways/g4/
atwests­mobile­banking­service/cumbria.ashx

Burton Tennis Club

Get fit and meet people. Any age & ability
catered for. Competitions & local league
teams. Coaching sessions, club nights &

afternoons. New membership open from 1 April. Phone
Phil Mann on 01524 782152 for details.

Burton Crown Green Bowling

We meet every Monday night from about 6.30
unti l 8.00 (ish) from about mid-March, and
anyone wishing to try their hand wil l be more
than welcome. More detai ls from Malcolm
Brownsord, Acting Chairman, tel: 781 405.

Burton Indoor Bowling Club

We meet each Wednesday afternoon 2 ti l l
4. I t's good fun and exercise. Why not try it
out? Everyone welcome at Burton
Memorial Hall .

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every
Tuesday from 1 .30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone
would l ike to join the group please ask for
more detai ls from Stephanie Micklethwaite on
781 073.

ART IN BURTON
Three art groups meet regularly in the Memorial
Hall. If you are interested, why not contact the group
leaders to find out more about each session?

Monday 2 pm ­ 4 pm Mary Newell, tel: 782749
Thursday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Judith Ellis, tel: 781057

Friday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Paula Firth, tel: 781984

County Library
Van Times

The library van will be in the Memorial Hall car
park every Monday between 10.00 ­ 11.00 a.m.
Why not pop along and save yourself a trip to
Kendal?

Library Coffee Morning
Monday 1 July

1 0am - 11 am

Burton Memorial Hall

South Lakes Age Concern

BURTON LUNCH CLUB
(for over 55s)

The Burton Lunch Club meets every month in the
Kings Arms, Burton. The club is open to anyone
aged 55 or older. To join the club and book your
lunch please contact Mrs Margaret Prady on 01524
781195.

BURTON WI

Thursday 11 July at 7.30pm
Burton Memorial Hall

Summer Supper & Auction
No competition this month

Contact: Helena Nixon 01524 781048 for details
New Members & Visitors Welcome!
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Burton­in­Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

If you need transport to hospital, doctor, dentist,
optician etc please contact Lynne Herd on 781905.
When she is away please contact Peter or Kathryn
Smith on 782198. (If you could spare some time
time as a driver you would be most welcome,
please contact Lynne or Peter for details.)

SURGERY TIMES
Dr JH Gorrigan

By appointment only at the
Memorial Hall .

To make appointments
please telephone 01 5395 63307

Child Health Clinic

1 st Wednesday of each month

1 0.00 -11 .00 am

No appointment necessary

Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 01 5395 64887

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY
SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm

Sunday 8am to 6pm
Tel: 01 524 727877 - Fax: 01 524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers
Burton News Editors 01 524 781 306

Burton Post Office 01 524 781 828

Morewood School 01 524 781 627

Dallam School 01 5395 651 65

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 01 5242 71 275

CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111

Police non-emergency 1 01

Kendal Library 01 539 71 3520

Kendal Hospital 01 539 732288

Lancaster Hospital 01 524 65944

Council Switchboards
Cumbria CC 01 228 606060

South Lakeland DC 08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by the
Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,
Kendal. Telephone 01539 773566 or send an e­mail
to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe
and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,
contact the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage contact the
Kendal Registrar.

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotl ine

0845 609 6609
to report road or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information
Andy Vickers

Customer Contact Centre
on 0845 050 4434
or by email to:

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

burton in kendal
parish council

Meetings are 3rd Thursday of every month

7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:
Members of the public are always welcome to observe.
Each meetings includes an OPEN FORUM where
parishioners may raise matters of concern to them.

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they notify the PC as
well as the planning authority of any comments or
objections they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contact Details:
Are available on the PC notice board outside the
Memorial Hall, on the PC website, or on request from the
Parish Clerk.

Website:

Documents relating to the PC may be downloaded or
read online here: www.burton­in­kendal­pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact

The Clerk ­ Peter Smith on 782198

Community Info



BMH Strawberry Saturday, Sat 6 July 1 0am-1 pm, in aid of hal l funds, BMH

Teddy Bear Parachute Jump, Saturday 1 3 July, 1 2noon-2pm, St James' Church

Burton Pre-School FAMILY DISCO, Friday 1 9 July 6pm-1 0pm, BMH

Wheels for Alex Open Garden, Sunday 5 August, Linden Hall , Borwick

BMH Activity Workshops, Monday 1 2-Friday 1 6 August, BMH

Church Open Afternoon, Saturday 1 7 August, St James’ Church

Wheels for Alex Family Fun Day Extravaganza, Sat 24 Aug 1 0am-1 2.30pm, BMH

BCSC Disco for Yrs 7-1 3, Friday 30 August, BMH

Burton Fest, Sat 31 August, Live Music at BMH

Wheels for Alex adults 3 peaks challenge, Saturday 7 September

Burton 1 0k & Fun Run, Sunday 8 September from 11 am, Morewood School

Wheels for Alex children's 1 peak challenge, Saturday 1 4 September 11 am

BCSC Annual Genral Meeting, Tuesday 24 September, BMH

Moto in the Community Quiz Night, Thurs 26 Sept 7.30pm, BMH

CraftMarket201 3, Sat 28 & Sun 29 September, BMH, in aid of hal l funds, BMH

Wheels for Alex Quiz Night, Thurs 1 0 Oct, Smithy Inn, Holme

BMH Harvest Fair, Sat 26 October 1 0am-1 2noon, BMH

BCSC Bonfire Night, Tuesday 5 November, Rec Trust Ground

Wheels for Alex Chelidh, Saturday 9 November, Burton Morewood School Hall

BADS Calendar Girls, Friday 1 5, Saturday 1 6, Friday 22 November 7.30pm, BMH

BCSC Bingo, Thursday 28 November 6.30pm, BMH

CHRISTMAS CRACKER, Saturday 30 November, 1 0am-1 2noon, BMH

Wheels for Alex The Hoots band night & auction of promises, Sat 30 Nov, BMH

BMH Xmas Bingo, Thurs 5 December 6.30pm, BMH

BCSC Kids Parties Yrs 3-6, Friday 6 December 6.00pm-8.30pm, BMH

BCSC Pre-school-Yr2, Saturday 7 December 2pm-4.30pm, BMH

ADVANCE DIARY DATES

the views expressed within burton news are not necessarily the views of the editorial committee

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BCSC = Burton Children’s Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BADS = Burton Amateur Dramatic Society




